                                                Regular Meeting February 10, 2021
              The meeting was called to order at 7:30PM. Present were Mayor Mahoney, Trustee VanDervoort, Matson and Fairclough. Also present were Clerk Koblensky, Treasurer Ryan VanDervoort, Chief Don Baldwin, Attorney Varley, Barry Walsh and Robert Saxby. Via phone were Jeff and Heidi Knorr. The Mayor asked for a moment of silence in honor of George Bush he was the zoning and building inspector for 27 years.
               Trustee VanDervoort moved to waive the minutes of the previous meeting. Trustee Fairclough seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

COMMITTEE REPORT:
               Trustee Fairclough reports for Trustee Carson- Director of Public works, snow plowing and snow removal. Full report is available in the Village Office.
               Trustee Fairclough-     no report

               Trustee Matson-           report

               Trustee VanDervoort-    the fire dept had 6 alarms for the month of January. There have been some repairs on car 64 and repairs to heaters. The companies have been out doing company trainings weekly.  The dept will have its next council meeting February 17th. I would like to thank the members of our department who have gone above and beyond helping running cable in the new building. I would like to remind residents of Waterford to please shovel out your fire hydrants after a snow storm. 
The Financial report for the month of January are as follows: Checking Acct. 

355,541; Money Market Acct.8,531; for a total fund balance of 364,071 Special project 

fund balance 167,583; Unaudited Utilies 21,293; payrolls 6,482 Section 8, 27,239. The current abstract is 11,155.27. Special abstract in the amount of 10,145.61and CDBG abstract in the amount of 1,064618.78.
Trustee VanDervoort moved to pay the bill upon approval of the department heads

and the Board. Trustee Matson seconded the motion which passed unanimously.
           Mayor reports-   we received conformation from Jack Lawler Town Supervisor,

that the Village Office will have to move out of the Town Hall Building by July 1 2021. 
                Trustee VanDervoort offered resolution#       award bid for South Street and Steenburgh Ave to James H. Maloy, Inc.  Trustee Matson offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.

.  

               Trustee Fairclough offered resolution#   authorizing closing 1.8 million dollars ban on Friday February 12, 2021 at noon. Trustee VanDervoort offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes. 
Mr, Saxby, Jeff and Heidi Knorr addressed the Board in regards to concerns they have with Tractor Trailers taking the wrong turn on to First Street and leading to Front and Second Streets causing damage to the their property and, concerns about Children playing in the area.
                                       As there was no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:05.
                                                                    Respectfully yours,
                                                        Robin Koblensky, Village Clerk

